
A Parish of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Hartford 

The St. Catherine Parish Legacy Fund is committed to 

ensuring the long-term stability of our parish and its min-

istries.  Please consider a gift in lieu of flowers upon a 

love one's passing as a way to ensure our community will 

thrive well into the future.   

Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time  26 October 2014 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday  
9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  

Pastor  
The Reverend Michael Whyte  
860 658 1642  
 

PARISH STAFF 
Administrative Assistant-Parish Office  
Mrs. Lisa Cerchia  
860 658 1642 or stcathy@comcast.net  
 
Director of Religious Education  
Mrs. Kathi Bonner  
860 658 4737 or kathidre@aol.com  
 
Director of Youth Ministry  
Mrs. Judy Pluta  
860 408 9888 or judyplutaym@gmail.com  
 
Music Director  
Mrs. Susan Zybert  
860 216 6519 or susanzybert@comcast.net  
 
Facilities Manager  
Mr. Michael Grappone  
860 658 1642  
 
Parish Council President  
Mr. Tom Tanski 
860 658 4430 
 
Finance Council Chairman  
Mr. Scott Muryasz  
860 693 4164  
 
Parish Legacy Fund Chairman  
Mr. Peter Pabich  
860 408 1254  
 
Parish Lay Trustees  
Mrs. Melissa Horbal, (860)651-7844 
Mr. Joseph Capozzoli, (860)352-2390 

Thanks for worshiping with us. 

If you would like to join our parish 

family, fill out a yellow membership form found 

in the vestibule or atrium and mail it to us, drop 

it in the collection basket or 

call us at 658 1642. 

Mass/Liturgy Schedule:  
Saturday Vigil at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Masses at 8:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  
(Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend,  
NO 5:00 p.m. Sunday Mass)  
Daily Mass at 8:30 a.m., Monday through Wednesday,  
and Friday. (Yearly)  
  
Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday from 4:00 p.m. until 4:30 p.m.  
  
Baptisms and Baptismal Preparation:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642  
  
Sacrament of Holy Matrimony:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642 at least  
6 months in advance  
  
Choir Practices:  
Adult—Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.  
Youth—Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m.  
Contemporary Music Group—Thursdays at 7:00 p.m.  
  

Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 10:00 a.m.  
Website News: email to: 
   StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net  
  
265 Stratton Brook Road, Box 184,  
West Simsbury, Connecticut 06092  
Tel: 860 658 1642 /Fax: 888 297 3134  
Email: stcathy@comcast.net  
Website: www.stcatherine.info  

WELCOME! 
We welcome all visitors who are celebrating with us today. As is 

our custom at St. Catherine of Siena, please remain in your pew 

for the singing of the first and last verses of the recessional 

hymn. 

mailto:StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net


Religious Education News   

CONFIRMATION REMINDER: We tweaked the class 

time this year: Morning classes are 9:15—10:30am. The 

evening classes for Confirmation One are 6pm-7:15pm 

and Confirmation II are 7:15pm-8:30pm. Please be on 

time so that class can be dismissed on time! Next class is 

Sunday, Nov.2nd. Daylight Savings Time ends  

Nov. 2nd so remember to set you clock so that you are 

not an hour early for class! 
 Parents and adults!! What does being a Red Sox 

fan, the 10 Commandments and Jesus have in  

common? Come find out on Sunday, October 26th at 

Henry James at 9:30 am when Joan Kennedy, MTS,  

presents a talk in her series, "What Sister Never Taught 

Us". We will meet in the cafeteria—all are welcome! We 

will have coffee and donuts through the hospitality of the 

parish’s Welcome Committee.  

 Grade 6 Class Mass is Sunday, October 26th at 

5pm. All 6th Graders should be at the church no later than 

4:30 pm. Each child will receive their Bible at this Mass 

and all are required to attend. Please remember to bring a 

non-perishable food item for the food pantry. 

 
 
 
 

¶ Saturday, October 25th @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 John & Doris Lyons, requested by their family; 

¶ Sunday, October 26th @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Nancy Tribou, birthday remembrance, requested 
 by her family;  

¶ Sunday, October 26th @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 Mary Hay, requested by Steve &Lisa Cerchia;  

¶ Sunday, October 26th @ 5:00 pm Mass for 
 Grade 6 Religious Education Students; 

¶ Monday, October 27th @ 8:30 am Mass for  
 John Nolan Durkin, birthday remembrance,  
 requested by his family; 

¶ Tuesday, October 28th @ 8:30 am Mass for the 
 health of Mike Reilley, requested by Jan &  
 Bill Bitterli; 

¶ Wednesday, October 29th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  
 Jack & Inge Stafford, birthday remembrance,   
 requested by their family; 

¶ Friday, October 31st @ 8:30 am Mass for  
 Francis Devine; 

¶ Saturday, November 1st @ 9:00 a.m. Mass for 
 The intentions of our parishioners; 

¶ Saturday, November 1st @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 Linda Voghel, 5th anniversary, requested by  
 her family; 

¶ Sunday, November 2nd @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 William Paradis, requested Deb Farrell;  

¶ Sunday, November 2nd @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 William Shea, 7th anniversary, requested by  
 his wife; and; 

¶ Sunday, November 2nd @ 5:00 pm Mass for 
 Lenore Healy, requested by Amy &  
 Lou Daniels. 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 

Offertory Collection  

Weekly Collection:                $11,121.50 
    Loose Cash/Checks            $  1,551.50 
    Envelopes                            $  9,570.00 
Cathedraticum*                     -$    611.69 
School Tax*                            -$    611.69 
*Parish taxes (5.5%) paid to the Archdiocese  
for services to the parish. 

World Mission Sundayé  ..$1,244.00 
Repair & Refurbishment é$   151.00 

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 

SENIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY   
 

Tonight, Sunday, October 26th—Two Events: 

5:15 - 6:00 pm Mission Trip information night - Russell 

Hall. Please attend with one parent if you plan to apply to go on 

the trip this year. 

6:00 - 7:30 pm—Regular Youth Group meets for a fun  

evening. Theme: What's wrong with this picture? Join us for an 

enjoyable evening presented by our Youth Ministry teen leaders.  

 

REMINDER! TWA—Teen Weekend Away permission slips 

are due November 2nd! 

 

Sunday, November 9th 6:00 pm SHARP! Join us for an  

enlightening evening. A guest speaker from FOOD SHARE will 

be with us  to present HUNGER 101 an interactive exercise sure 

to raise our awareness. You will have fun, you will be  

surprised! This is a great Thanksgiving preparation  

activity. Please bring one non-perishable food item to donate to 

food share.  

 

JUNIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 

 Monday, November 10th, 7:00 pm—Thanksgiving  

applesauce! Join this Jr. High Youth Group tradition making 

applesauce for area soup kitchens. BRING 6 apples, an apple 

peeler and a cutting board from home. Put your family name on 

utensils. Pizza will be served. Adult helpers are needed.  

Monday Evening Confessions will be discontinued  

until further notice. Confession is available on  

Saturday afternoons from 4:00—4:30 p.m. 

Parents and adults!!  What does  being a Red 

Sox fan , the 10 Commandments  and Jesus  have 

in common? Come find out on Sunday,  

October 26th  at Henry James, 9:30 am when 

Joan Kennedy, MTS, presents a talk in her  

series, " What Sister Never Taught Us".  We 

will meet in the cafeteria ñall are welcome! We 

will have coffee and donuts through the  

hospitality of the Welcome Committee.  



   FROM FATHER MICHAEL...  

 

Sacred Elements of the Rituals of our Faith 
 I thought I would offer some insight on baptisms and 
funerals which seems to be confusing to some folks in the plan-
ning stages. So here goesé 
 Funerals: The Catholic funeral Mass is the summit  
celebration of oneõs life  in which we offer prayers for the repose 
of their noble soul. Funeral Masses are celebrated with the body 
or the remains (cremation) of the deceased present where memo-
rial Masses are liturgies that have no body or  remains present 
and where no ritual of committal takes place. However, both 
Masses are Massesñand thus have an Old Testament and New 
Testament reading, a psalm, Gospel and a homily, followed by the 
Liturgy of the Eucharist. The Funeral Mass, known as the Mass 
of Christian Burial, ends with the Prayer of Final Commendation 
and a procession to the cemetery for the ritual of committal; the 
memorial Mass has neither.  
 Now hereõsõ the rubñthe eulogy. While there can be a 
eulogy (the Archdiocese of  Hartford is preparing guidelines for 
eulogies) and when offered at Church it should be either before 
or after the Mass-before the opening prayer or at the end as the 
eulogy is not part of the Mass.  The most appropriate time and 
place for a eulogy is at the wake or the reception. 
 At Saint Catherine of Siena, the eulogy when offered at 
the Church is before the opening prayer because it is less  
stressful on the speaker especially when he or she is a family 
member.   
 The Eulogy, which comes from the Latin eulogia, is 
meant to highlight how the deceased person lived a Christian life; 
what their life stood for, and in a theological sense, what God 
will see as they stand before Him at judgment time. We should 
hear about the individualõs compassion and mercy, their forgiving 
love, their involvement in the lives of their family and friends, and 
how they carried out Christian values in their lives. Just as Christ 
did. 

What we shouldnõt hear are the òfunny storiesó ð those 
things that the congregation already knows of such as òNanaõs 
loved-by-all chocolate chip cookie recipe or that Dad loved to 
tune up his own car.ó A true eulogy might surprise someone that 
òUncle Aló secretly helped his elderly neighbor all these years by 
taking her a meal or rolling down his trash bins on trash day.  
And this is not just a matter of what is liturgically appropriate 
either as this concern has a practical aspect to it. You see, many 
corporations do not allow for employee personal leave for  
funerals unless the deceased person was a parent, a spouse, child 
or sibling. Friends, neighbors and colleagues get very little  
consideration today.  And as the priest the one thing I see at every 
Mass is how quickly everyone checks their watch when the  
eulogy (or the homily) is long. A eulogy should be no more than 
five minutes. 

One other recent development is to not use a funeral 
home. This causes many issues. First, the parish staff is not 
equipped to handle all the details of the service that the  
funeral home provides, not to mention what state laws call forñ
and friends never fill in appropriately. Our most frequently se-
lected funeral home, Vincentõs, works very closely with every 
family and recognizes when a family is facing financial hardship. I 
believe a funeral home is necessary at a funeral Mass. 
 Baptisms and Godparentsñthe universal questions: 
òCan my college roommate, whom I love and is my best friend, be 
the godparent? His name is ôSeth Abramsonõ and he goes to  
temple every week; or  my sister is a wonderful person, really  

caring, but she no longer practices the Catholic faith.ó How must  

the Church respond? Her response is found in what she considers 
the role of the godparent (and of the Confirmation sponsor) 
which is not an honorarium for longtime friendship or for the 
sibling who didnõt act as maid of honor or best man, and it is not  
something we give to the friend who has been through thick-and-

thin with us. The role of the godparent/sponsor is to be a living  
witness of the Catholic faith in our lives. It belongs to the one whom, 
dare I say it, actually practices the faith. This is important be-
cause we are going to ask the godparent at the baptism if they are 
òwilling and able to help this childõs parent raise her/him in the 
ways of faith.ó How do we ask that of someone who either does 
not share our faith or no longer  practices it. We canõt have the 
church asking someone to lie to God. I think that might violate 
their religious freedom?!? 
 This requirement of living-out the faith is not meant to 
be òexclusionaryó but it is meant to provide a very important role 
model to the child who is being welcomed into Godõs Church and 
His holy people, so that along with the parents they will help the 
infant to become a practicing Catholic. God will be asking similar 
questions on Judgment Day so why not prepare our children 
well? 

 

30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 Loveéin a unique and special understanding. Todayõs 
gospel asks us to consider the Phariseeõs and the Sadduceeõs same 
question asked of Jesus, òéwhich commandment in the law is the 
greatest?ó Christ speaks of the vital importance of Love,  
something we all can connect with and understandñeven the 
part about loving our neighbors as we love ourselves. But many 
times the human condition confuses the idea of love, making it 
more akin to an emotional experience since that is what we are 
used to òin feelingó love in our human experience. But that is not 
what Jesus is talking about, at least not completely. Certainly 
Jesus considers the human side of love, the emotional or Hallmark
-like expression of love. But in this gospel passage the love we are 
called to express or offer to God and neighbor is less emotionally 
based and more righteous-based.  

Righteousness is meant to form us in doing something 
not because we want to or like to, or by doing it we will receive 
the praise of others, but rather righteousness commands that we 
do something because it is the Godly thing to do. We feed the 
hungry because everyone deserves food and water, we educate 
the ignorant because the Truth is meant for all, and we provide 
health care or protect the human person because it is what God 
wants us to do.  We do not do something because it makes us feel 
good or become happyñthatõs a great after effect, a wonderful 
secondary reasoning but it is not why God asks us to do some-
thing. Note that our first and deepest love is for God; then we are 
called to love our òneighboró (family, friends and strangers) with 
the same kind of love we have for ourselvesña love that provides 
for them, cares for them, acts for them in justice as we would do 
for ourselves.  

In a nutshell, this òrighteous loveó that Jesus tells us is 
the first and greatest of all the Commandments comes about as 
we align our wills to Godõs Willñsomething the last few  
weekend gospels have been speaking to. May our prayer this 
weekend and beyond be one that asks God for the heavenly  
wisdom to know His Love and Ways and ask for the grace of 
courage to act as God wants us toñin righteous love for all.  
 

RCIA initial meeting in the library on  
Tuesday, October 28th at 7 p.m. with Fr. Michael.  



 

Upcoming Meetings/Events  
OCTOBER  

-Sun, 26th ðHalloween Party/RH, 12 noon  

-Sun, 26th ðMission Trip Meeting/RH, 5:15 p.m.  

-Sun, 26th ðSenior High Youth Group/RH, 6 p.m.  

-Mon, 27th ðPray the Rosary, Church, 6:30 p.m.  

-Tues, 28th ðChildrenôs Choir, MR, 6:30 p.m. 

-Tues, 28th ðRCIA Initial Meeting/Library. 7 p.m.  

-Tues, 28th ðAdult Choir, MR, 7:30 p.m.  

-Thurs, 30th ðRenew, Library, 10 a.m.  

-Thurs, 30th ðContemporary Choir, MR, 7 p.m.  

-Fri, 31st ðMMPT, MR, 10:00 a.m.  

NOVEMBER  

-Sun, 2nd ðChildrenôs Liturgy of the Word/RH, 11 a .m. 

-Sun, 2nd ðEucharistic Adoration/Church, 1 -2 p.m.  

-Sun, 2nd ðConfirmation 1 & 2/All rooms, 6 p.m.  

Parish Socializing...  

Social Outreach  
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but everyone should do something! 

Pantry Partners—The November distribution for 

SCPP is November 15. We partner with Gables Brigade 

on November 23 for a Thanksgiving Basket food  

distribution. We are grateful to that organization as they 

supplement our effort for this holiday, centered around 

food and family. Donations are welcome as we head 

into the Holiday Season. 

Join us for St. Catherine  

Childrenõs Halloween Party and 

òTrunk or Treató Event   
 The fun begins with the ñBlessings of the  
Pumpkinsò at the 11AM Mass, October 26

th. 
All 

children of the parish are invited to bring their  

decorated pumpkins or Jack-O-Lanterns to Mass, sit 
with their families and Father will invite them to bring 
their pumpkins up to be blessed. The Halloween 
Party will take place in Russell Hall following the 
Mass from 12PMð2PM and include a potluck 

lunch, crafts, games, a Halloween costume  

parade and a ñTrunk or Treatò event at 1:30PM.  

Free Rosary Repair Service at St.  

Catherine will resume in May. If you would like 
your rosaries repaired from Nov. to April, send 
in a padded envelope to Betty and Dick  
Holden, 7930 Estero Blvd. #502, Fort Myers 
Beach, FL 33931. Email  
Holdenbnd@comcast.net or 239-463-3993. 

Calling all kids! Halloween is filled with 

treats. Share the fun and donate a portion of 

your Halloween candy to give treats to Feed 

the Hungry. All treats will be distributed by 

The Feed the Hungry Youth Group at the  

November visit to Saint Elizabeth House.  

Donations may be dropped off in the candy 

boxes in the Atrium and Vestibule.   

Our Childrenõs Choir needs voices! 
We are in need of beautiful childrenõs 

voices for our choir which meets on  

Tuesdays from 6:30 - 7:20 p.m. and sings 

at two Vigil Masses a month. We are already  

preparing for Advent! Please call Susan Zybert at

(860) 216 - 6519 and join us in singing to the Lord!  SAVE THE DATE  
ADULT PARISH CHRISTMAS PARTY  

SATURDAY DECEMBER 6, 7PM  
RUSSELL HALL 

LEAF RAKE —It is that time again to 
help the elderly needy in our Parish as well 
as our community. Come out and join other 
parishioners as we rake lawns for those 
who cannot. Bring the whole family, for what 

has traditionally been a fun-filled day.  We are looking for 
people with rakes and blowers. The date for the leaf rake 
is November 15

th
 at 7:30 AM in Russell Hall. There are 

sign-up sheets in the vestibule and atrium of the church for 
volunteers as well as to sign up lawns that will need to be 
raked. Please feel free to contact Bill Tagliatela with  
questions or if you would like to sign up via e-mail, 
wtagliatela@gmail.com, (860)338-3695. Lunch will be 

served after the raking is complete. Rain date will be  

November 22nd. Thank you for all you do. 

Sunday, November 2nd is All Soul’s Day and 

our parish will celebrate this Catholic Tradition of praying for 

the repose of the noble souls of our deceased—those we know 

and those we don’t—at the Sunday 11 am Mass asking God to 

purify their souls and welcome them into heaven. This  

obligation we have to pray for and offer Masses for the dead is 

so much part of our Catholic history and Tradition.  

 Help us out by letting the parish know of the names 

of your loved ones who have died in the last year from outside 

our parish. We will add them to the names of those folks who 

were buried from our parish over the last year. Call the parish 

office at 658 1642 and leave their name with spelling or email 

Lisa Cerchia at stcathy@comcast.net 

mailto:Holdenbnd@comcast.net
mailto:wtagliatela@gmail.com
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End of Bulletin 
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